Troy Fire Protection District
Special Meeting of

The Board of Trustees

September 29, 2020
The special meeting of the Board of Trustees for the Troy Fire Protection District was held at the Troy Firehouse on September 29, 2020.  President Darren Reeves called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  Due to the pandemic, a Zoom meeting platform was established for people to listen and participate in the meeting.  A roll call: board members present were Darren Reeves, Dan Gonzalez, Joe Leach, and Phil Loethen.  Kevin Byrne was absent.  Also present was Chief Ed Collins and Kevin Manso, 
Minutes
The September 22, 2020 regular meeting minutes were reviewed.

Motion was made by Dan and 2nd by Joe to accept the minutes.  

Roll call vote 4 Yes, 0 No

The September 22, 2020 executive session meeting minutes were reviewed.

Motion was made by Dan and 2nd by Phil to accept and seal the minutes. 
Roll call vote 4 Yes, 0 No

Loan Refinancing 
Darren advised the trustees that Busey had removed the requirement that future deposits be transferred to Busey.  Phil informed the trustees that he had received a text requesting an account be opened and suggested amount of $50,000.  Phil suggested a 4 year CD which would be the length of the loan.  Phil said we have four CD’s and he believes one of them matures this fall.

Phil made the motion 2nd by Dan to approach FCB and advise them that they have 48 hours to decide if they want to match the 2.25 rate.  If they agree to match the rate, make a $200,000 payment and assume the loan at the new rate of 2.25.  If they fail to match the rate, pay FCB the $200,000 payment and assume a 4 year loan at Busey for the remaining balance at the 2.25% rate.  When the CD matures purchase a 4 year CD at Busey.  Roll call vote 4 – 0 

Darren mentioned the Fire District was saddened to hear of the passing of Trustee Kevin Byrne’s sister.  A sympathy card was passed around for signatures.  

6:12 Dan made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Phil. All in favor AYE
Respectfully submitted

Phil Loethen, Secretary

